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TIME: 
PLACE: 
PRESENT: 

7:30P.M. 

Centerville City Council 
Work Session Meeting 

September 15, 2003 

Centerville Municipal Building, Law Library 
Mayor Sally Beals 
Deputy-Mayor C. Mark Kingseed 
Councilmembers: Susan Lienesch 

Roger Krass 
Paul Gresham 
Douglas Cline 
James Singer 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
Assistant Clerk of Council Debra James 
City Manager Gregory Hom 
Assistant City Manager Judith Gilleland 
Finance Director Mark Schlagheck 
Public Works Director Robert James 
City Engineer Norbert Hoffman 
Assistant City Engineer Michael Murray 
Assistant to the City Manager Jesse Lightle 

Resident Phillip Whittaker 

Miss Gilleland explained an Opt-in natural gas aggregation program being developed using 
the Miami Valley Communications Council which could provide residents a savings of 
approximately $80.00 per year on natural gas. An Opt-in electric aggregation is not possible at 
this time due to the provisions in the Ordinance approved by the electorate. The Opt-in natural 
gas aggregation will be available to residents starting with November 1, 2003. There should be an 
Opt-out program available for both gas and electric in 2004. The Resolution which is an agenda 
item for the Council Meeting this same date provides for an Opt-in aggregation program for 
natural gas and Opt-out aggregation programs for both natural gas and electric in the future. 

Mr. Hom advised that grinding will begin on State Route 48 on September 22, 2003 and 
will take approximately one week. Resurfacing will take place following the grinding and will be 
put in place during the night. 

Mr. Cline announced the following Create the Vision Meetings: 
Steering, Outreach and Publicity Committees - Wednesday, September 17, 2003 to 

begin at 7:00 P.M. at the Washington Township Fire Headquarters. 
Public information meeting - Wednesday, September 24, 2003 to begin at 7:00 

P.M. at the Centerville High School, South Commons. 
Information to public officials - Wednesday, October, 1, 2003 to begin at 7:00 

P.M. at the Washington Township Fire Headquarters. 



• 

Mr. Hom advised that a Stonnwater Drainage Task Force meeting has been scheduled for 
Thursday, October 16, 2003; and a meeting of the Streets and Highways Council Committee 
on October 23, 2003 . 


